
Addendum #2 

10/15/24 
Request for Qualifications for CMAR Contractor Services 

2024 Mitchell WTP Residuals and Emerging Contaminants CMAR Project 
City of Greensboro, NC 

 
Contractors submitting proposals for the above named project are hereby notified that this Addendum shall be 
attached to and made a part of the Procurement Documents. The following items add to, modify, and clarify the 
Request for Qualifications and Procurement Documents and shall have full force and effect of the original 
Procurement Documents. Qualifications shall conform to those items and the changes, if any, of these items 
shall be included in the SOQ.  
 

1. To date the following questions have been received: 
 

a. Question: Section 6.4 (Comparative Evaluation Criteria), states that “At least two (2) of these 
projects must have been a drinking water treatment plant”.  However, within Attachment C B.1, 
the same requirement for drinking water plants does not exist. This is a change from the 
previous RFP.  Is it acceptable to use wastewater treatment facilities in lieu of the drinking water 
plants? 

Answer:  It is acceptable to use wastewater treatment facilities in lieu of drinking water 
plants, however the City prefers that the respondent shows at least two (2) drinking 
water plant projects.  
 

b. Question: In reference to the Page Count, are the Org. Chart and page for acknowledgement of 
addenda exempt from the page count?   

Answer:  The Org. Chart DOES count towards the page count, however, the Addenda 
acknowledgement form does NOT count towards the page count. 
 

c. Question: Please confirm it is acceptable to profile projects in addition to the (5) required within 
section 6.4, provided they are greater than 50% complete?   

Answer:  Yes, it is acceptable to profile projects in addition to the five (5) required. 
 

d. Question: Can you please confirm that only Affidavit C, needs to be submitted with the 
Proposal, and that Affidavit D-1 Letter of Intent would be submitted after selection?   

Answer:  Affidavit D-1 Letter of Intent does NOT need to be submitted with the 
proposal, however, it will be required by the selected contractor during contract 
negotiations. Affidavit C IS required to be submitted with the proposal.   

 
e. Question: Will the OSHA Logs count towards the (35) page, page count? 

Answer:  The OSHA Logs DO NOT count towards the page count. 
 

2. All Addendums must be acknowledged on the Addendum Acknowledgement Form, which needs to be 
included in the proposal. The Addendum Acknowledgement Form does not count against the SOQ page 
count. 
 

3. Reminders: 
- Proposals due by 12 pm on October 23, 2024 

 
Monica Jarrett 
City of Greensboro 
Water Resources Division 
336-373-7792 
Monica.Jarrett@greensboro-nc.gov 
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